SAN . RESOURCE 625 Miramontes St., Ste. 103

MATEO CONSERVATION Half Moon Bay, CA 94019-1942
: COUNTY DISTRICT ~ [650) 712-7765 * Fax 726-0494
www.sanmateorcd.org - : Info@sanmateorcd.org

RESOLUTION N0. 2003-02
Adoption of a Biennial Audit

Whereas, the San Mateo County Resource Conservation District, a Special
District orgamzed under Division 9 of the California Pubhc Resources Code with
an original petition granted on July 1, 1939, and

Whei‘eas, the San Mateo County Resource Conservation District is defined in
Section 3501 of the Govemment Code as a public agency, and

Whel eas, the San Mateo County Resource Conservation District as a public
agency performs an annual audit of its books, accounts and ﬁnanc1a1 records as
required by Section 26909 of the Government Code, and '

Whereas, Section 26909 allows a special dlstnct to replaee the annual audit w1th a
biennial audit covering a two year period, and

Whereas, the San Mateo County Resource Conservation District Board of
Directors is desirous of changing from an annual audit to a biennial aud1t for the
purpose of reducing operatmg costs,

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the San Mateo County Resource
Conservation District Board of Directors hereby adopts a biennial audit covering a
two-year period and furthermore, requests concurrence and approval from the San
Mateo County Board of Supervisors.

7 ADOPTED unanimously by the Board of Directors of the San Mateo County
Resource Conservatiop-Dijstrict at a regular meeting on January 14, 2003.
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: January 27, 2003 - .

County Board of Supervisors

~ County of San Mateo
400 County Center
Redwood City, CA 94063

Dear Honorable Supervisors:

1 would like to voice my support for the request by the San Mateo County Resource
Conservation District to replace the annual audit with a biennial audit. We have been the
District’s auditors for a number of years and strongly support this request. |

Curreuﬂy the District is facing financial challenges. An annual audlt would create a
severe financial hardship for the District. The Board of Directors is currently rece1v1ng
monthly financial statements and under the leadership of the new manager, we are

confident that this frequency will not put the District at nsk

Thank you for your con51derat10n and I would be pleased to discuss this W1th you at any
time. :

Very truly yours,

C. G. Uhlenberg LLP
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